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S E P T E M B E R  S P E C I A L  P R O G R A M S
*ALL PROGRAMS ARE IN THE MAIN DINING ROOM UNLESS OTHERWISE STATED*

*PROGRAMS ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE/ OUTDOOR PROGRAMS ARE WEATHER PERMITTING*

9/1 LAZY LABOR DAY BRUNCH – 10:30 AM
9/1 LABOR DAY GAMES – 2:30 PM
9/3 SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAY PARTY - 2:30 PM
9/4 BAZAAR BONANZA: CHALKBOARD SIGNS – 2:30 PM
9/5 MOVIE MATINEE: “LA BAMBA” - 2:30 PM
9/6 WHITEBOARD GAMES WITH BONNY – 10:30 AM
9/7 “GRAND” WORD GAME – 10:30 AM
9/7 MASS & ROSARY – 2:30 PM
9/8 SCATTERGORIES – 10:30 AM
9/8 END OF SUMMER BROOK BASH - *COURTYARD* – 2:30 PM
9/9 LE GAMES & HONEY CAKE – 2:30 PM
9/10 BAZAAR BONANZA: WOODEN SIGNS – 2:30 PM
9/11 VISITS WITH L.V. HUMANE SOCIETY - 10:30 AM
9/11 RESIDENTS’ COUNCIL - 2:30 PM
9/12 MUSIC BY JOHN COSENTINI- 2:30 PM
9/13 PUZZLE YOUR MIND WITH ENISA - 10:30 AM
9/15 SPANISH CHURCH SERVICE - 10:30 AM
9/15 HISPANIC HERITAGE MONTH CELEBRATION - *COURTYARD* - 2:00 PM
9/17 MEMORIAL SRVICE – 2:30 PM
9/18 MEN’S GROUP: OCCUPATIONAL RIDDLES - 10:30 AM
9/18 BOGGLE WITH BONNY– 2:30 PM
9/19 ICE CREAM SOCIAL - 2:30 PM
9/20 FUN FACTS WITH CAT - 10:30 AM
*SEPTEMBER 22 THROUGH SEPTEMBER 26 – SPORTS WEEK*
9/22 SPORTS SHOWDOWN – 10:30 AM
9/22 FAN – TASTIC FLOWERS WITH BGC– 2:30 PM
9/23 BASEBALL BINGO – 10:30 AM
9/23 LE GAMES & MINI HOT DOGS – 2:30 PM
9/24 BEER PONG PALOOZA – 2:30 PM
9/25 SPORTS SAND ART – 10:30 AM
9/25 SPORTS CINEMA: “THE BAD NEWS BEARS” – 2:00 PM  
9/26 MUSIC BY STEVE WALKER – 2:30 PM
9/27 TV GAMES WITH JENNA – 10:30 AM
9/29 MORNING MOVEMENT – 10:30 AM
9/29 BAZAAR BONANZA: PERFECT PUMPKINS – 2:30 PM

…
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Paulette Crawford
Althea Beil
Patricia Hair
Alice Lear
Sandra Bolduc
Jacqueline Street
Glenn Fatzinger
Maria Ruiz
Celia Fiallo
Maryann Galucy
Alice Uhl
Rose Springfield
Candie Gimbar
Renee Lorenz
Leona Snyder

3rd
6th
8th
13th
13th
14th
14th
16th
17th
17th
19th
19th
20th
20th
25th
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Residents’ Council Meeting Minutes-
August 14, 2025

➢ Jude Tonzola, President, called the Residents’ Council meeting to order. 
➢ Patricia Stuber, Council Secretary, read July’s meeting minutes.     
➢ Patricia Stuber read the list of the new, deceased and discharged residents.
➢ Marvin Kerchner, Council Vice President, read The Residents’ Rights for August.

• Participation in other Activities – You have the right in your nursing facility to organize and  participate in resident 
groups which may include families and friends. 

Old Business:
• There was no old business to share at this time. 
New Business:
• Karen, the facility's Hairdresser, shared a few words with the residents.  She went over services the Beauty Salon 

provides, such as male and female hair cuts, beard trims, shaves, perms, shampoo and wash etc. She touched base on 
how you sign up for Beauty Shop services. It starts upon admission, with assigned Social Worker. Then the consent 
forms are given to the Beauty Shop and a copy to financial for billing purposes. She will review the consent form and 
services that you are requesting. She also went over the Beauty Shop’s hours, which are as follows: Tuesday through 
Thursday, 9:00am to around 2:30pm, depending on the services needed by the residents each day.  

Resident Concerns/Comments:
➢ Resident had a question about how long the facility's elevators stay open.  Resident feels they close too quickly. 
-A referral will be sent.
Announcements:
Michelle Julian—Asst. Administrator 

• Station picnics will resume in the next few weeks. The new Building Superintendent for Cedarbrook—Fountain Hill 
will be Mike Herkalo. His planned start date is August 25, 2025.

Jason Cumello — Administrator 

Update on the E-wing project. The project is moving along great. Still on track for the new  building to open in a year. 
All the steel work has been put up and they are starting to lay the floor decking.

Jessica Kelly—Asst. Director of Life Enrichment

• Jessica went over the activities for the remainder of the month of August.  

• Activity calendars are available to all residents on the back of the Hillside News.  · Jessica went over how the 
activities are displayed on the activity calendars on the stations. House activities are displayed in black ink and all 
on-station activities are displayed in a color ink. · We have hired a new Volunteer Coordinator, her name is Adrienne 
Bachman. She will be starting with us on September 15th; her office will be located at our Allentown Campus. Life 
Enrichment will be bringing back the bazaar. Keep an eye on your calendars for upcoming dates. They will begin to 
do house activities for craft items to be sold at the bazaar. 

Conclusion:  
➢ The next Residents’ Council Meeting will be held on September 11, 2025 at 2:30pm in the Main Dining Room.

➢ Jude Tonzola made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kathleen Rowe moved to accept the motion and it was 
seconded by Nancy Savage . 

➢ Residents were invited to attend the Food Committee Meeting immediately following Residents’ Council.
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• You have the right to object to any treatment or care which has been furnished as well as that which has not 
been furnished with the assurance that there will be no reprisals for voicing your grievances which must be 
resolved promptly and fairly.  If the need should arise, you may choose to be represented by an attorney.



NEW RESIDENTS

Shirley Palmieri
Barbara Friedman

EMPLOYEE DEPARTMENT YEARS

Wilfredo Aguila Facilities 38

Lori Ann Covell Nursing 22

Evelyne Famawa Nursing 7

Christiana Hagan Nursing 7

Kaitlyn Nagy Nursing 3

Wanda Figueroa Nursing 2

Jenna Felices Environmental 2

Dounia Belaroussi Nursing 1

Alexzandria Frick Nursing 1

Steven Rojas Facilities 1
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On a shelf in Pat Stuber’s room at Cedarbrook-Fountain Hill stands a statue of Our Lady of La Vang. It depicts 

the vision of the Blessed Mother holding the Infant Jesus as she appeared to Vietnamese Catholics of La Vang village in 

1798. Like so many apparitions, or visions, of Mary over the centuries, she reflects the people to whom she appears.Our

Lady of La Vang appears as a young Vietnamese woman holding her child, both with dark hair and eyes, and wearing 

traditional Vietnamese clothing.

Pat was raised in a devout Catholic family--her parents and seven children--whose faith upheld them in difficult 
times. When she was a teenager, her mother gave birth to her youngest brother, John Michael. He passed away at age 2 
from a heart defect. Pat had cared for him and when he died, she felt as if she had lost her own child. 

Better times for Pat came a few years later when she met her husband Danny and eventually moved to California 
and gave birth to their son, Sean. Then Pat began to have health problems which would lead to her not being able to 
have any more children. A few years later they returned to this area, found work, and also took up fostering children 
through the Catholic Social Agency.

When the US government began resettling Vietnamese refugees in the United States, the agency told Pat and Danny 
of four young Vietnamese brothers who would need foster care in the US. The boys’ parents decided to send them to the 
US to escape being drafted into the Vietnamese Army as teenagers. Without hesitation, Pat and Danny agreed to foster 
all four. In a matter of months, they gained four Vietnamese “sons”: Hanh, Cong, Cuong, and Dung.

The Vietnamese boys were also Catholic, so Pat and Danny drew upon their faith—and especially their devotion to 

the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph—for strength and guidance. Pat recalls this prayer: “Dear Jesus, Bless our 
family. Be so kind to give us the unity, peace, and mutual love that you found in your own family.”  Pat and Danny 

prayed that the bonds of love in the Holy Family also be within their own. 

Their faith in God brought many blessings to their family. Their son Sean and his “brothers” bonded seamlessly, 
making friends, and playing soccer. Through hard work and guidance from Pat and Danny, the boys adapted to their 
new life. Pat and Danny took their sons on trips so that they could learn about America’s past and see that people from 
many other lands had come to the US seeking freedom. Pat laughs when she remembers how she seemed to be 
constantly training the four Vietnamese boys to speak English, and that even today, as adults, she corrects their 
pronunciation.

Pat’s husband Danny passed away in 2014, but not before they were both able to experience the joy of all five of their 
son’s weddings, and to see the beginnings of their families. All the sons have successful careers and live happily with 
their wives and children around the country, coming together at holidays to visit with their mother, Pat.

The apparition of Mary and the Infant Jesus appeared to the Vietnamese villagers when they were enduring violent 
persecution for their faith in the late 18th century. The vision of Mary gave them courage and strengthened their 
Catholic faith. Pat says the choices she and Danny made to take up the refugee boys reflected their devotion to God and 
to the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph. God and the Holy Family gave them the courage to open their lives and 
their home to the boys who were suffering under an oppressive regime in Vietnam. Pat’s faith story shows us the power 
of prayer and of trust in God to provide the love we need to nurture our families and each other.

Written by Chaplain Laura Stone and Pat Stuber
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S m i l e

A smile is something
Nice to see

It doesn’t cost a cent
A smile is something

All your own,
It can never be spent
A smile is welcome

Anywhere,
It does away with frowns

A smile is good 
For everyone

To ease life’s ups 
And downs.
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EMPLOYEE PET OF THE MONTH
Name of employee and department…
Maggie Donohue- Life Enrichment

Type of animal/ breed…
Dog- Weimaraner

How old is your pet?
Not sure. When I got her they claimed she was 2 years 
old and just had a litter of puppies. However, in the year 
that I have had her she has grown and I now think she 
might be around 2 years old. 

Pet’s name, how did you come up with it?
Maeve, she was originally called “Sage” but I wanted a 
name that sounded similar.

Are there any nicknames for your pet?
I call her Mavis.

How and when did you choose your pet?
Maeve and her sister were posted on Pet Finder, way out in the middle of the state. I fell in love with her 
sister but the owner said she had cancer and wasn’t available any longer.  So I drove out with a friend and 
rescued Maeve from the shack she was living in. It was a sad situation. But she is a love.

Does your pet have any special tricks?
She knows many hand signals and commands for sit, stay, and wait, etc.

Funniest memory of your pet…
Funny now, but not so much at the time. About 3 months ago Maeve 
got into the cabinet and pulled out a full container of oatmeal. She 
managed to drag it all the over the house from the kitchen to the living 
room, up the stairs to the bedroom. What a mess I walked into. Her 
belly was full but the house was a mess. Looking back it was funny but 
at the time I was a bit perturbed.

Does your pet have any bad/ naughty habits that drive you crazy?
As I stated she loves to find food that is not locked up or kept up high. She has gotten into the flour and bit 
all the heads off of my grandson’s play dinosaurs. She found a can of dog food and managed to
bite through the can and ate all of the contents. You name it, she has gotten into it. I have
learned to keep stuff out of her reach.

Does your pet have a favorite toy or treat?
Maeve has sharp teeth and loves to chew; most of her toys are destroyed in a day. She has one that she has 
not destroyed and enjoys playing with this green character that so far is indestructible. She also loves 
treats, she goes around to the neighbors when they sit on their porch and goes right on up to visit them.

Fun facts about your pet or the breed…
Weimaraners are great hunters , athletic  and affectionate dogs. Maeve rarely barks and has very beautiful 
eyes. She is not a fan of small “yappy” dogs. The hunter in her  will point out rabbits and squirrels. She is 
smart and knows many commands so I need to tell her to “leave it” before she moves on. 

11



Since we are having SPORTS WEEK here at 
CB Fountain Hill, and we have many football fans, 

here’s a new updated Philadelphia Eagles schedule. 
You can keep track of the Birds and be ready for game day!!
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INGREDIENTS

•1 lb. lean ground beef
•2 (8 oz each) packages cream cheese, softened
•1 (16 oz) package Velveeta cheese
•2 cups salsa
•1 (4 oz) can diced green chilies
•1 packet taco seasoning
•Tortilla chips, for serving

PREPARATION

1. In a skillet, brown ground beef over medium-high heat, breaking it 
apart as it cooks.
2. Drain and transfer to a slow cooker. (3-4 quarts works well.)
3. Add cream cheese, Velveeta, salsa, green chilies, and taco 
seasoning. Cover and cook on low, stirring occasionally, until hot and 
melted, 1 1/2 to 2 hours.
4. Serve with tortilla chips and enjoy!

With football starting and baseball in full swing, invites to sports parties are 
coming! This dip is a true crowd pleaser and so easy to make. 

The crockpot will keep this dip hot for as long as your party lasts. 
(Or until the dip is gone. I’ll let you guess which is more likely to happen first.)

We tend to think of September as “Back to School Month,” but it is also 
The National Month of:

Biscuits, Cannoli's, Chicken, Fruits & Veggies, Honey, Mushrooms, 
Papayas, Potatoes, Rice, Italian Cheese, Whole Grains and Condiments. 
“Sourdough September” is also what they call it. Such a yummy bread!

So, get out there, you have a whole month to celebrate these foods.
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(Answers on page 16)

SCOTLAND 
INVENTED GOLF 

(AND THEN 
BANNED IT!)

The game began in 
Scotland in the 1400s—

but King James II 
banned it in 1457 

because soldiers were 
playing golf instead of 

practicing archery!

MICHAEL JORDAN 
WAS CUT 
FROM HIS 

HIGH SCHOOL TEAM
Even the GOAT of 

basketball didn’t make 
the team the first 

time. He kept working 
hard—and became one 

of the greatest 
players in history.

KING HENRY VIII 
WAS TENNIS-MAD

He had an indoor tennis 
court built at Hampton 

Court Palace in the 
1530s! He played 
a version called

“real tennis,” 
which still exists today.

AMERICAN FOOTBALLS 
AREN’T MADE OF PIGSKIN

They’re called “pigskins,” but modern 
footballs are made from cowhide. Way 
back in history, some balls were made 

from real pig bladders. 
Eww!

*SPORTS 
FUN FACTS*

TENNIS BALLS ARE KEPT IN 
THE FRIDGE

At Wimbledon, balls are kept in 
refrigerators before matches so 
they bounce just right! 
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George was born in Northampton, Pennsylvania, but it wasn’t long before his family moved to 
Whitehall, where he grew up and lived for most of his life until his later years. The youngest of 
three children, with a brother and sister, George recalls the love and support of his wonderful 
parents and fondly remembers being “their joy.”

After high school, George jumped straight into the workforce. His first job was picking up golf 
balls part-time, and he also worked briefly at a Weis Market—though he quickly realized it wasn’t 
for him. His true calling was always music.

George’s heart has always been with the blues, and as a talented guitarist, he spent most of his 
career performing. Over the years, he played in several bands, including Jump Street Jibes, and 
Jekyll and Hyde. In one of his blues bands, he played a six-string guitar while his partner 
strummed a 12-string. His music took him to many festivals and fun adventures, including 
performing at Musikfest and taking trips to Las Vegas and lively casino outings. It was through 
music that George also found love—he met his wife while they were both in bands, and their 
shared passion for performing drew them together. Together, they raised two sons, Matthew and 
Nicholas, who live in California and Hawaii. Alongside his music career, George also worked at 
Martin’s Guitar and enjoyed the companionship of his loyal German shepherd, Maggie.

When George finally retired, he celebrated with joy. While he loved his years as a musician, he 
was happy to embrace a new chapter. Now at Cedarbrook, he continues to share his passion for 
music. He volunteers as a resident DJ at the monthly Splash of Color watercolor painting 
program, filling the room with the music he loves. On sunny days, you might even  find him 
outside playing his ukulele, bringing smiles to all who pass by.

For George, music has been more than a job—it has been the soundtrack of his life. And here at 
Cedarbrook, he continues to let that music play on.

Thank you, George, for taking the time to tell us your life’s story. We also thank you for all you 
continue to do for the Cedarbrook community.
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Word Scramble
Answers

1. golf
2. basketball 
3. soccer 
4.tennis
5. baseball 
6. karate 
7. rugby 
8. football 
9. water polo 
10. wrestling 
11. hockey 
12. lacrosse 
13. track 
14. softball 
15. swimming 
16. cross country
18. boxing 
19. racquetball 
20. diving 
21. fencing 

If  you have a question, concern, or complaint, which 

you believe has not been satisfactorily addressed by 

our staff, feel free to call our Administrative Hotline. 

Our Hotline can also be used to report suspected 

fraud, waste and abuse in accordance with the federal 

Deficit Reduction Act of  2005. The Hotline number 

is posted throughout the facility. An Administrative 

Assistant will take calls, or you can record a message 

when no one is available. Please follow the instructions 

when leaving a recorded message. Your call is 

confidential, but you do need to provide your name 

and telephone number, in case we need to contact you 

for more information, and to inform you of  the 

action taken. 

You can report Fraud, Waste and Abuse to the Lehigh 

County Ethics Hotline at 

( 6 1 0 ) 7 8 2 - 3 9 9 9 . 

This information is confidential and caller

may remain anonymous.

If you have a question or concern, 
Pennsylvania’s Long-term Care 
Ombudsman Program can help. 

Your local Ombudsman is trained  to 
advocate for your rights and will work 

to resolve your  problems by:
Listening to your concerns
Respecting your choices

Offering ideas and options to help you 
meet your individual needs

Services are free and confidential
Contact your local Ombudsman 

(484) 619-3337

Pennsylvania

Department of Aging Office

of the Long-Term Care Ombudsman

HOW MANY DID 

YOU SEE?

T h e r e  a r e  2 0
“GO TEAM PENNANTS”

Lost and Found is located 
at security in the lobby.  
Many items await the 
claim of their rightful 

owner. Please stop at the 
Receptionist to see if any 

items belong to you.

Any resident having difficulties with equipment 
such as lights, radios, beds, TVs, wheelchairs, 
ETC. Please contact your unit clerk, nursing 

staff, or charge nurse on unit for a work order 
to be sent to Facilities for repairs.

Wireless access to the Internet is 
now  available at Cedarbrook 
Allentown and  Cedarbrook 
Fountain Hill. Residents with 
wireless devices such as laptops, 
notebooks, tablets (Kindle, Nook, 
iPad, etc.) may request access 
through their Social Worker or 
Natalia Villamil, Administrative 
Assistant. Our PC Specialist will 
assign a unique username and 
password which must be kept 
confidential. 
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ALL PROGRAMS 
ARE HELD IN THE 

MAIN DINING 
ROOM UNLESS 

OTHERWISE 
STATED.

*Programs 
Subject To 
Change*

S P O R T S  W E E K


